
Rhodes Consulting, James G. Rhodes Esq. 
205 Governor St. 

Providence, RI 02905 
 
 
         October 1, 2020 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC SERVICE 
 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
State of Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, Rhode Island 02888 
 
 

Re: Docket 5042 & 5047 – Response to Technical Session Record Requests 
 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 
 On behalf of Central Falls and Barrington, enclosed please find responses to the Record Requests 
that were issued following the Technical Session of September 17, 2020. Please note that the Excel 
Spreadsheet attached to the email is additional documentation for the response to request 1.  
 
 Thank you for your attention to this submission. If there any questions, please contact me at 401-
758-7288. 
 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
         
 

James G. Rhodes 
Counsel for Good Energy, L.P. 

 
cc: Docket 5042 & 5047 Service List 
 

Certificate of Service 
 

I hereby certify that a copy of the cover letter and any materials accompanying this certificate was 
electronically transmitted to the individuals listed below. 
 
Paper copies are available upon request. 
 
 
  
____________________________     ___October 1, 2020____ 
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Request 1: 
Please provide any MA DPU document setting forth the reporting requirements for Municipal 
Aggregation; the timing of such reports; and a copy of one of the reports. 
 
Response: 
 
Please see two attached documents. First is a copy of the February 26 DPU memorandum 
establishing reporting requirements for 2020. Second is an excel document used in the reporting. 
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Request 2: 
Please provide any MA DPU document setting forth the reporting requirements for Municipal 
Aggregation; the timing of such reports; and a copy of one of the reports.   
 
Response: 
 
NEPOOL GIS User Guides differentiate retirements for compliance RECs and voluntary (or 
"General purpose") RECs. They require a retail sub-account for compliance RECs and a reserve 
sub-account for voluntary RECs. Suppliers have confirmed they follow this practice. For the 
voluntary RECs, suppliers further noted that they record for each REC 1) that it is for voluntary 
purpose and 2) reference the specific customer to which the RECs apply. 
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Request 3: 
 
Good Energy, please reach out to competitive suppliers to see what the risk premium might be for 
inclusion of financial assurance related to renewable energy. 
 
Response: 
 
Good Energy has asked the competitive suppliers with whom we have a working relationship what 
the impact would be if there were financial assurances related to renewable energy. It should be 
noted that no supplier agreed to specifically be identified in this record request. Also, to clarify the 
terminology, the inclusion of a financial assurance would not impact any risk premium. Risk 
premiums refer to pricing that takes into account an unknown variable. In this scenario, the cost of 
the financial assurance would be a known factor at the time of bidding, and any additional cost 
would be a supplier determining a balance between recouping that cost in the price or bearing the 
cost as part of company operations. 
 
Without providing specific attribution, our informal supplier conversations indicated that their 
willingness to participate in a bid would likely be related to the amount of financial assurance that 
may be required. For example, and increase from the current required $250,000 to a $500,000 
bond would likely not impact the larger and financial stable suppliers, while it may give a more 
risky or less established supplier pause before bidding. However, if the Commission is considering 
a much more drastic increase, e.g. $250,000 to $5,000,000, then even the most stable suppliers 
would question whether the cost is worth it to bid. 
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